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1. RESPONSE OVERVIEW  

Greyhounds Australasia (GA) is a private company, whose shareholders (Directors) are limited to 
bodies that are authorised by statute to control or regulate greyhound racing, in the states and 
territories of Australia and New Zealand. 
 
By reason of the state/federal political system, each controlling body administers greyhound 
racing within its own jurisdiction, with GA being the support arm to create consistency and 
uniformity where that outcome is in the best interests of its members. 
 
GA's membership base is representative of the eight independent jurisdictional industry control 
authorities across Australia and New Zealand, including: 
• Racing Queensland Limited (RQ) 
• Greyhound Racing Victoria (GRV) 
• Northern Territory Racing Commission  
• Racing and Wagering Western Australia (RWWA) 
• Greyhound Racing New South Wales (GRNSW) 
• Tas Racing 
• Greyhound Racing South Australia (GRSA) 
• Greyhound Racing New Zealand (GRNZ) 
 
In several jurisdictions, there is a divested commercial and regulatory framework, which in turn 
sees State Government agencies responsible for the regulation of the greyhound industry, 
operating alongside the commercial Control Body. This includes the regulatory authorities for:  

• NSW - Greyhound Welfare & Integrity Commission (GWIC) 
• Queensland – Queensland Racing and Integrity Commission (QRIC)  
• Tasmania - Office of Racing Integrity (ORI), and 
• New Zealand – Racing Integrity Board (RIB). 

 
As statutory bodies with powers and responsibilities under their respective state and territory 
legislation, the member jurisdictions of GA and state greyhound racing regulatory bodies (state 
government agencies) have ongoing reporting requirements directed by their respective state 
and territory Governments.  
 
This includes the publication of statutory documents such as annual reports and other state 
ministerial or departmental reporting requirements. Consequently, industry reporting is completed 
on a jurisdictional level, in line with respective state legislative requirements. All state and 
territory jurisdictions publish these reports on their websites.  
 
The charter of GA is to support these jurisdictions via the encouragement of a national approach 
to the Australasian greyhound racing industry, promote the integrity of the industry and, where 
possible, coordinate a national approach to animal welfare, industry management, policies and 
practices. 

 
  


























